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The Communitarian is the monthly 
newsletter of the  

Community Unitarian Universalist 
Church 

2819 W. Sylvester Street 
Pasco, Washington  99301 
Services begin at 10:30 am 

Joy and Service – Right Here!  Right 
Now! 

Web Page:  www.communityuu.org 
 
Office Hours:  Mon, Tue, Wed & Thurs. 
 9:30 am – 12:30 pm 
Consulting Minister: 

Rev. Craig Moro 
 (509) 205-1871 
 cmoro@willamette.edu 
Office Secretary: 
Tonia Hardy, office@communityuu.org 
  
President, Board of Trustees: 
Dave Comstock, dccjmb@yahoo.com 
  
Religious Education Coordinator: 
Gail Armstrong Taff 
gataff@frontier.com 
  
Treasurer: 
Denise Pitts, denapit@hotmail.com 
Newsletter Editor: Tonia Hardy 

 

 

 

 
November 6~ 

“Not What You Once Were” 
Speaker:  Rev. Craig Moro 

It’s late in the year and the days are growing short.  Fall is a good time 

to think about changes in our lives.  Are we less than we were before, 

or more—or both?  Let’s spend some time with king Solomon in 

youth and old age as we ponder questions like these. 
Worship Associate:  Alex Emig 
Musician: Ellen Fillion 

November 13~  
“Another Sermon on Original Sin” 

Speaker:  from founding CUUC member Roger Gillette, presented by Mike Truex 

Roger Gillette offers us some interesting thoughts on original sin.  He 

can’t travel to be with us today, but his words made the journey and 

carry an interesting message. 
Worship Associate:  Mike Truex 
Musician:  Fran Handy 

November 20~ 
 “One Thing and Ten Thousand” 

Speaker:  Rev. Craig Moro & Gail Taff 

“The Way covers and bears up the ten thousand things - vast, vast is 

its greatness!” Taoism upholds the ideal of the sage--a gentle man or 

woman who seeks to live in wisdom, who follows the Tao or the Way. 

But does this mean becoming a person who “has all the answers”? 

How can we appreciate the dark side of the moon, or the dark side of 

the mind?  

 

This morning we will also launch our annual Guest At Your Table 

activities, when our children bring those little boxes home for 

Thanksgiving.  See below for more! 
Worship Associate:  Diane Reed 
Musician:  Ellen Fillion 
 

November 27~  
“Guest at Your Table” 

Speaker:  Meryl Birn 

The annual tradition of Guest at Your Table helps nurture a spirit of 

gratitude and "justice, equity, and compassion in human relations." 

Guest at Your Table fosters understanding and awareness of Unitarian 

Universalist Service Committee’s human-rights work.  Join us for a 

celebration of our shared commitment to make the world a better 

place. 
Worship Associate:  Meryl Birn  
Musician: Ellen Fillion 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The deadline for the December issue 
of The Communitarian is November 

20th.  Submit your input to 
office@communityuu.org 

 

http://www.communityuu.org/
mailto:denapit@hotmail.com
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From Our Minister 
 

                         Written Offerings  
                     From Rev. Craig Moro 

 

 

 

 

On the Sunday morning of my last Tri-cities visit, 

sometime before 6 a.m., I heard a child’s voice, 

crying loudly.  I assumed that someone must have 

been checking out of the motel early, long before 

the little one was ready to be awake.  That 

happens sometimes when families travel together. 

But this wasn’t just a little crying. It went on and 

on, and was getting louder.  I looked out into the 

parking lot.  It was still dark, raining, and I didn’t 

see any movement.  No car lights.  What was 

going on?  Finally, I poked my head out of my 

room and checked the hallway.  Several doors 

down from mine stood a tiny girl all alone, crying 

her heart out. 

 

I went out and asked her what was wrong. She 

said that she couldn’t get in her room.  I asked if 

hers was the room she was standing in front of and 

she said yes.  I told her to go ahead and knock as 

loud as she could, I’d wait there with her.  No one 

answered, so I asked her name.  “Kylie.”  Next I 

asked if she knew her last name, and she did.  

How old was she?  She held up three fingers, 

folding down her index with her thumb, the way a 

three year-old does. 

 

I invited Kylie to go together to the front desk so 

they could call her room. I was just beginning to 

talk with the clerk when a man who had been 

smoking outside the front door set his cigarette on 

the edge of a planter and came in.  “I’m her 

grandpa,” he said, “I thought I could slip out for a 

smoke while she was sleeping. She must have 

followed me.” Kylie reached for his hand, and he 

took her back outside with him so he could finish 

his cigarette—in the dark, in the rain, in the cold.  

He didn’t offer any apologies, or any thanks.  

Kylie stood by patiently. 

 

There was nothing right with this situation 

(although there was nothing wrong enough to call 

authorities.) No thanks, no apologies, and a sense 

of priorities that placed a cigarette before a little 

girl, unnoticed as she tagged behind.  It’s hard to 

tell with a heavy smoker, but I’d guess that 

Grandpa is around my age, maybe a little older.  

There’s probably a good chance that he’ll come 

under Kylie’s care someday. Where will he fit in 

the scheme of her priorities?  Will he come first, 

or second to any habits or addictions that she may 

have developed by then?  Third?  Fourth? Or will 

he be simply counted out? Will it mean anything 

to her that he’s “family”? 

 

This happened in the week when the “Occupy 

Wall Street” movement was spreading nation-

wide and beyond—mostly outdoors, as the 

weather gets colder.  No one knows where this 

movement is headed yet, but people are crying out 

and knocking harder than a three year-old can. 

Those who’ve left them stranded may have had no 

ill intent—they’re just distracted with their habits 

and addictions. What comes next? Could thanks 

and apologies be part of it?  And will we 

remember that we’re all one family, traveling 

together?  I’d give thanks for that. 

 

In fellowship, 

Craig 

 

P.S.  From November through February, I’ll need 

to leave soon after each Sunday service in order to 

avoid driving the Gorge back to Salem in winter 

darkness.  If you would like to meet with me, let’s 

make an appointment for some time Friday or 

Saturday, or else talk on the phone.  Thanks for 

your understanding!) 

__________________________ 
 

Rev. Moro is usually in the Tri-cities on weekends 

of the 1
st
 and 3

rd
 Sundays of each month, 

September-June.  He can be reached by email, 

cmoro@willamette.edu , or by phone, 509-205-

1871 8 a.m.-8 p.m. only, except in an emergency. 

mailto:cmoro@willamette.edu
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Board & Committee News           

From the President!  
 Respectfully Submitted by Dave Comstock 
 

 

Happy Thanksgiving everyone 

We have lots to give thanks for. 

Please take a few minutes right 

now to make a list of the things you 

are thankful for.  I am happy and thankful for my 

health and the health of my family, that I survived 

the Hanford layoffs, that I can help coach my 

son’s hockey practices, that we enjoy good local 

fruits and vegetables, that we can afford a great 

house here and the public schools are good, and 

that I can help my community in meaningful 

ways. Reviewing my list I see that I am truly 

blessed. Please take time to make your own list 

(do it now, you can do it!) Then meditate on it 

each day during November to cultivate an attitude 

of gratitude. Shift your focus to what you do have. 

I start my affirmative prayer each day with I am so 

happy and thankful for the health of my family, of 

my friends, of my church community, … that 

builds a positive energy within me that I expand 

on and then give thanks for the things I want to 

come into my life. I try to make my prayer an 

expression of gratitude and thanksgiving for the 

blessing I have and would like to have. Whatever 

the mind can conceive and  believe, it can achieve. 

Board News: We will have our CUUC board 

retreat at the end of October to plan for this church 

year. More on this next month. 

 

I am so happy and thankful that Duane Faletti is 

home recovering and that Frank Anderson 

continues to have the strength to come to our 

services.  Please join me in giving thanks for their 

continued recovery and health. 

Thank you 

David Comstock 

Peace and Blessings to each of you 

 

 

 

     Religious Education for 
Children & Youth 

 

                          RE 
             Children’s Program 
 

SAVE THE DATE!     

Winter Solstice Celebration 

For Middle / High School Youth & 

their Families 

Thursday Ev’n, December 22, 2011 

 

Wild Food preparation:   6:30 pm 

Thursday Dec. 8 

Solstice Celebration:       3:30 pm 

Thursday Dec. 22 

 

Playground Update: 
A Big THANK YOU to everyone who has helped 

with building our new Playground!  Members of 

our community who made this playground 

possible include:  Gail Taff, Vickie Fausz, Meryl 

Birn, Jen Comstock, Dave Comstock, Rob Hogan, 

and everyone listed below: 

Sod Busters: John Dorian, Sandra Rosenau, Rob 

Hogan, Bethany Dorian, Jack Dorian, Zoe 

Comstock, Ryan Comstock, Dave Anderson, Scott 

Wilson, Leiloni Mahoney, Jen and Dave 

Comstock, Craig Moro, Gail Taff.  

Sod Hauling: Sandra Rosenau, Dave Comstock, 

Meryl Birn 

Sprinkler System: Mike Truex, Rob Hogan 

Boat Acquisition, Repair, & Painting:   Shannon 

Hays-Truex, Craig Moro, Pete Rieke, Meryl Birn, 

Jenny Rieke, Bobi Wilson, Gail Taff 

Boat Haulers:  Henry Kidwell, Rob Hogan, Chris 

Foster 
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Boat Installation: John Dorian 

Weed Barrier: Shannon Hays-Truex & Michael 

Truex 

Stump Wrangling: Sandra Rosenau 

Mulch: Jen Comstock 

 

And a super "Thank you!" to the CUUC Board for 

sponsoring this project! 

 

Interfaith Youth Group Meeting Dates: 
In November, the group will meet on the 13th and 

the 20th from 5-7 pm at CUUC.  The Interfaith 

Youth Group will meet monthly on the 1st and 3rd 

Sunday evenings at 5-7 pm beginning in 

December. Note that this is a change in time from 

the last church year. When there are exceptions to 

this time frame, any changes will be noted on the 

IFYG Facebook page and by email. 

 

Upcoming events: 
Sunday- November 13 -K-5 class hike to Zintel 

Canyon after church, contact Tana Hogan for 

more information. 

Thursday-November 17 - Religious Education 

Committee meeting at 6:30 pm. 
 

 

 

 

Hospitality 
 

Calling all Soup Chefs~ 
Souper Sunday ~ 

November 6th! 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Green Sanctuary 

CUUC Green Sanctuary  
Paper Project! 

 

We have started with the electronic distribution of 

our monthly newsletter. Now it is time to continue 

reducing our paper use and use more recycled 

paper product. We plan to dive into the bathroom 

next.  

We are working on re-usable towels for hand 

drying. Whites at our house are always the 

smallest loads so we will not have any extra loads 

to clean the hand towels each week. So we will 

not be increasing our water or electricity 

consumption to clean the hand towels. In addition, 

the detergents we use are environmentally friendly 

and super concentrated to reduce packaging. 

We are also working on Seventh Generation 100% 

recycled tissue paper. If every household in the 

US used 12 rolls that would save 3.8 million trees, 

1.3 billion gallons of water and 9.8 million cubic 

feet of landfill space. 

Thanks 

David Comstock 

 

 

 

Hands & Heart  

          

The Hands and Hearts Committee would like to 

remind you that we are here to help, not just for 

big events where we all cry or laugh, but also for 

the little things as well.  We are here to help you 

out in any way we can.  You can seek us out at 

church (our name tags have the heart stickers) or 

call us up at home.  (If one of us doesn't answer, 

keep on trying other numbers).  If you know of 

somebody who needs looked in on, or if you want 

to discuss your own situation, please give us a 

ring. Bev is our card person, if you know someone 

who needs to receive a Get-Well Card, Sympathy 

card, etc. please contact her. 
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Alice Strumski (509) 488-2527 

Jennifer Comstock    628-8638 

Vickie Fausz             783-7797 

                                  531-8469 

Jo Lindenmeier         586-3451 

                                  366-3953 

Marla Marvin           545-1919 

Jenny Rieke              545-0659 

Bev Schroeder          371-1572 

Gail Taff                   375-3293 

Denise Pitts          375-6130 

 

 

 

 

Women’s Luncheon! 
Tuesday, November 1, 2011 

@12:00p.m. 
Submitted by Sharon Faletti  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Women’s luncheon will be in the meeting room at 

The CUUC Church.  Hope to see you there!! 

 

 

 

CUUC Bulletin Board 
            

 

Points East:  Asian Religion Class 
 

Asian Religion Class 

Announcement~ 
 

Classes scheduled for November 5 and 19 and 

December 3 and 17 have been cancelled due to 

changes in many class members’ schedules, which 

made attendance difficult.  Watch for more adult 

religious education opportunities in 2012, to be 

announced in the Communitarian! 

 

 

 
 

Anyone interested in 

learning about 

membership in CUUC? 

 
Membership is planning our next membership 

“coffee”.  Who can we invite?  

 
If you know someone that has thought about 

joining our congregation we would love to talk 

about it.  Membership will be hosting a coffee for 

interested people.  We will be meeting at the 

church for discussion and pastries. It will last an 

hour or a little longer if the conversations call for 

it.  If you know someone, please call Scott 

Wilson (509-947-7308 ) or email 

(scottwilsonuu@charter.net). If you need more 

information call Scott anytime.  Let’s grow our 

community. 
 

 
 

AGF 2011! 
 

As a church we all feel a call to social justice.  

One of the ways we do this is through 

The Alternative Gift Fair which would be in its 5
th

 

year this December.   In order for us to  hold the 

fair again we need a few more volunteers.  We do 

not have a charity liason at this time—and that is 

obviously one of the most important pieces of the 

fair.    

mailto:scottwilsonuu@charter.net
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The charity liaison coordinates with the chosen 

organizations to get them up and running 

 for the event.   Many of the charities would be 

returnees and already know what to do.  

 Last year’s charity liaison, Lila Bartozek , created 

a Charity Coordinator Action List which lays out 

what  needs to be done in a really easy to follow 

format.  No “re-inventing the wheel!” 

The Committee on Ministry also discussed 

possibly asking the Interfaith gathering churches 

to be involved this year.  If we move forward with 

that it would help broaden this event to the wider  

community.  We will also need help with 

publicity, with set up the night of the event and 

with the bake sale, which is our main fundraiser to 

support the fair. I will continue to be the logistics 

person this year.   

If you are interested please contact Teri at 543-

9330, teresarobertson53@gmail.com or at church. 

Any input is helpful!    Many thanks   -- Teri 

 

 

The Alternative Gift Fair is on track for its 5th 

year--be sure & mark your calendar for Saturday 

December 3rd from noon--4:00.  The sign-up 

sheet for willing volunteers will appear in church 

soon.  There will be a bake sale this year again, 

we will need lots of help so there will be a sign up 

sheet for baking, packaging and selling.  Even an 

hour of your time is valuable.  Last year we raised 

over $14,000 for charities--any amount we can 

gather for our local community is wonderful.  And 

kudos to Meryl Birn for stepping up as this year’s 

Charity liason--we could not do this without you--

many thanks!     

 
 

Interfaith Website 
 

Thanks to Miriam Kerzner of Temple Beth 

Sholom, our Interfaith Alliance finally has both a 

website and a Facebook page.  Please keep 

checking in with these to see how they develop 

and keep track of interfaith events in the Tri-

cities! 

Webpage: http://tri-citiesinterfaith.weebly.com 

Facebook link (even for those without 

Facebook):www.facebook.com/TCIAlliance 

 

 

 
 
 

2012 District Assembly 
Workshop proposals for the 2012 District 

Assembly - May 18-20 in Anchorage - are being 

accepted through December 2. The Alaska 

Unitarian Universalist Fellowships (Anchorage, 

Fairbanks and Juneau) seek UUs interested in 

sharing their insight and expertise 

through educational workshops offered at this 

annual gathering. 

The 2012 District Assembly will provide a forum 

to celebrate PNWD's 50th anniversary. In 1961, 

Unitarian and Universalist faiths consolidated and 

the following year, the Pacific Northwest District 

(PNWD) evolved into a new organization. We'll 

look back at the spark that kindled the UUA, and 

explore progress and milestones spanning five 

decades. With a nod to the flaming chalice as the 

official UU symbol, we will also look to the future 

as we Carry the Flame to promote UU principles 

to a world clearly in need of more justice, equity, 

liberty, compassion, tolerance, respect, peace and 

spiritual growth.     

Details for submitting a workshop proposal can be 

found on the PNWD website. For more 

information, contact PNWD Training Coordinator, 

Lori Ragona, 206-299-4747. 

Diane Brinson, District Administrator 

Pacific Northwest District - UUA 

12700 SE 32nd Street, Suite E-101 

Bellevue, WA 98005-4317 

mailto:teresarobertson53@gmail.com
http://tri-citiesinterfaith.weebly.com/
https://www.facebook.com/TCIAlliance
http://www.pnwd.org/districtassembly/workshops.aspx
mailto:training@pnwd.org
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administrator@pnwd.org 

425-957-9116 - local or non-PNWD 

413-502-2002 - fax 

www.pnwd.org 

 

WA UU VOICES FOR JUSTICE 

LEGISLATIVE CONFERENCE 

NOVEMBER 12 

Join UUs from across the state at WA State UU 

Voices for Justice’s 6
th

 Legislative Conference 

Saturday, November 12
th,

 9:30 am-3pm, at East 

Shore Unitarian Church, Bellevue.  

Driven by the state’s budget crisis, this year’s 

agenda will focus on the need to preserve critical 

state services through equitable revenue policies.  

Speakers will address important social and 

environmental issues that will come before the 

2012 Legislature, and offer ideas for effective 

ways to bring UU values of justice and equity to 

our legislators. 

For Legislative Conference updates and other 

information on bringing our values into the public 

square, subscribe to the WA UU Voices 

newsletter at www.uuvoiceswa.org or contact UU 

Voices Coordinator Carol McKinley, 

coordinator@uuvoiceswa.org. 
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http://www.pnwd.org/
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